MINUTES
BOROUGH COUNCIL MEETING
JUNE 3, 2020

The Downingtown Borough Council met on June 3, 2020, via Zoom due to COVID-19
precautions/restrictions. Members present: President Gazzerro, Vice President Rakoff,
Councilors Grugan, Van Dyk, Horstmann and Feldman. Also attending were Solicitor
O’Keefe, Mayor Dague and members of Borough staff.

President Gazzerro called the meeting to order at 7:15 p.m. (due to technical difficulties).

Recognition/Awards - None

Approval of Expenditures for Period Ending May 29, 2020 - Councilor Grugan made a
motion to approve the expenditures for the period ending May 29, 2020, Vice President
Rakoff seconded; motion carried unanimously.

Approval of Borough Council Minutes (May 6, 2020) - Councilor Feldman made a motion
to approve the minutes of May 6, 2020, Councilor Grugan seconded; motion carried
unanimously.

Citizens to be Heard - None

Deferred Business

Kerr Park Memorial Endowment Fund Appointment - Defer

New Business

2020 Borough Paving Bid — Councilor Horstmann made a motion to advertise the 2020
Borough paving bid, Councilor Grugan seconded; motion carried unanimously.

Police Pension Audit — Councilor Feldman made a motion to accept the police pension audit,
Councilor Grugan seconded; motion carried unanimously.

Non-Uniformed Pension Audit — Vice President Rakoff made a motion to accept the non-
uniformed pension audit, Councilor Horstmann seconded; motion carried unanimously.

For the Good of the Order

Mayor Dague reported there is a peaceful protest scheduled on Friday, June 5 at Kerr Park
from 11 a.m. to 1 p.m. S.T.E.M. students are the organizers and will be participating.

Councilor Feldman commented on the improvements at Kardon Park including additional
parking, improved lighting and mowing has been maintained.

Councilor Grugan commented on the COVID-19 pandemic, restrictions and safety, as well
as, the peaceful protests which are occurring nationwide supporting Black Lives Matter.



Adjournment

Councilor Grugan made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:35 p.m., Councilor Horstmann
seconded; motion carried unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,
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Millie Byerly
Assistant Secretary



